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The Mockingbird of St. Thomas, West Indies.--Mr. Ridgway re- 
corded Mimus gilvus from St. Thomas in the 'Proceedings of the U.S. 
Nat. Museum,' Vol. 7, 1884, p. 172. This record was based on one speci- 
men, part of a small collection of birds made by Messrs. Benedict and Nye 
from January 17-24,1884, during a trip of the U.S. Fish Commission Steam- 
er "Albatross." In 1889 Mr. Charles B. Cory in his 'Birds of the West 
Indies,' (p. 35) says of Mimus gilvus: "Common in St. Vincent, Grenada, 
Santa Lucia, and St. Thomas." Subsequently Martinique and Nevis 
were added to its range in the Lesser Antilles. The commonness of the 
species on the islands of the Lesser Antilles mentioned above seems well 
attested by the synonymy given by Mr. Ridgway in his 'Birds of North 
and Middle America,' Part IV, p. 235, but I am unable to find any but 
the reference given above for the capture of a specimen on St. Thomas, 
so that the statement that it is common on that island would certainly 
seem to require confirmation. 

In August and September, 1916, Mr. Rollo tI. Beck collected on St. 
Thomas for Mr. Frederick 17. Brewster and Dr. L. C. Sanford. The 

land birds obtained have been generously presented to the American 
Museum, and in identifying and distributing them I came across a series 
of Mockingbirds, including 3 young of the year, which are most certainly 
Mimus polyglottos orpheus (L.). St. Thomas is part of the Greater An- 
tilles as far as its avffauna is concerned, so that a race of polyglottos is 
the logical Mockingbird to occur on the island. 

The probability of M. gilvus occurring there also is in my opinion re- 
mote. Mr. Ridgway has called attention to the fact that it is not certain 
whether the Lesser Antillean gilvus is the typical Guiana form or not, 
but if it is it would be reasonable to suppose that it was introduced, as a 
distinct form occupies an intermediate island. Even if it should prove to 
be a distinct form, its occurrence on St. Thomas would not be rendered 
more probable. So I wrote to Dr. Charles W. Richmond of the National 
Museum for such information about the specimen of M. gilvus from there 
as he might be able to give me. I-Ie has kindly replied in detail. The 
specimen is correctly identified, but "does not bear an original label, 
and the data is written in a hand that I recognize as one of Mr. Ridgway's 
early assistants, so there is a possibility that the bird came over here 
without a label, or with a lot that came chiefly from St. Thomas, but I 
cannot find anything to support this suspicion further. If you have to 
deal with this record in print, I think it would be well to question it as 
uncertain."--Ltm•.ow GR•SCoM, American Museum gf Natural History, 
Ncw York City. 

Coereba bahamensis at Miami, Fla.--At the bathing beach, Miami. 
Ylurida, February 7, 1921, I was trying to locate the author of an unfamil- 
iar warbler-like chipping note in a cocoanut tree when a Coereba bahamen- 
sis came into full viewfora moment at the base of the palm fronds, before 
it flew. 


